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Melbourne Cup Lunhcheonh

TO support the

TRoyal Flying Doctor Gervice

Tuesday 4™ November 2008
At the Broomehill Recreational Complex
From 1lam

$10 per person & bring a plate to share
Bar available + human dishwasher

Children Welcome

There will be a Best Hat award, Raffle for RFDS,

Sweeps for the races, Hobby Horse Race (bring one if you can)
& other ‘interesting things’' happening.

So for a fun day came & join us.
RSVP Jo on ph 98241220 or fermoy@bbsat.com.au
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SHIRE OF BROOMEHILL—TAMBELLUP

GRATUITY AND REDUNDANCY PAYMENTS

In keeping with the requirements of the Local Government Act 1995
Council wishes to advise all residents of the Shire of Broomehill-
Tambellup that the following policy relating to Gratuity and
Redundancy Payments was adopted by the Council at its meeting
held on 13 October 2008.

Purpose

To describe the circumstances in which gratuity and redundancy
payments may be made to staff.

Policy
1. Gratuities

Council will consider the payment of a gratuity to any employee of
ten years or more standing who is leaving the service of the Shire
either for retirement purposes or as a voluntary redundancy.

In considering this matter, Council will give particular regard to:

(a) the employee’s history and length of employment with the
Shire

(b) the employee’s sick leave record,
(c) performance review reports from the previous three years; and

(d) the employee’s personal contribution to the progress of the
Shire’s objectives and community wellbeing.

Council, after taking into account the above criteria, may agree to the
awarding of the following gratuity:

(a) A payment to the employee of four weeks’ pay for every
year of service to a maximum of one year’s salary, or

(b) A payment based on unused sick leave entitlements.

Employees leaving to take up another position elsewhere will not
be eligible for a gratuity payment but may, at the discretion of the
CEO, be eligible for a gift up to the value of $100 for every year of
service.

2. Voluntary Redundancies

In the event of council seeking applications for voluntary redundancy
fro specific staff or classes of staff, council will have regard to the
following, when determining a redundancy package:

(a) the employee’s history and length of employment with the
Shire

(b) the employee’s sick leave record,
(c) performance review reports from the previous three years; and

(d) the employee’s personal contribution to the progress of the
Shire’s objectives and community wellbeing.

Council, after taking into account the above criteria, may agree to the
awarding of the following redundancy payment, in addition to award
or agreement conditions:

An over-award payment to the employee of up to four weeks’ pay for
every year of service to a maximum of one year’s salary,

JM TREZONA
CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER

Shire of Broomehill - Tambellup

Strategic Waste Management Plan
Stirling Group of Local Governments

Council invites public comment on the Shire of
Broomehill - Tambellup Draft Strategic Waste

Management Plan.

The plan has been developed in alignment with the
Woaste Authority of Western Australia's Zero Waste
Plan Development Scheme. The purpose of the plan
is to provide strategies and actions to guide the Shire
of Broomehill - Tambellup and other local govern-
ments in the Stirling Group of Local Governments to
improve waste management practices that are

consistent with the state's vision of "Towards Zero
Waste".

Relevant to the Shire of Broomehill - Tambellup is
recommendations on waste minimisation, community
education and consultation and the management of
the current landfill sites in Tambellup and Broomehill.
The plan proposes that the Tambellup and Broomehill
landfills be closed and replaced with transfer stations
which would be staffed and opened for set times.

The plan also recommends that discussions be held
with the Shire of Katanning to ascertain the possibility
and feasibility of the Katanning landfill site being

developed as a regional site.

A copy of the plan is available for inspection at the
Tambellup and Broomehill Offices and can be viewed
on council’s website www.shirebt.com.au

Written submissions, addressed to:
Chief Executive Officer

Shire of Broomehill - Tambellup

46-48 Norrish Street

Tambellup WA 6320.
will be received up to 12.00 noon on Friday 14
November 2008.
For further information please contact the
undersigned.

JOANNE TREZONA
CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER

Thankyou
| wish to Thank those electors who voted

for me in the recent Broomehill—
Tambellup council elections.

Kym Crosby
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SHIRE OF BROOMEHILL-TAMBELLUP

The next Council meeting will be held on Thursday 20 November, commencing at 4.00pm at the Broomehill Chambers. Members of
the public are welcome.

COUNCIL ELECTION

The inaugural Council election for the Shire of Broomehill-Tambellup was held on 18th October. Thirteen candidates contested the
nine seats , with four one-year terms and five three-year terms available.

The successful candidates were sworn in at a Special meeting of Council on Wednesday 22 October. Congratulations to the successful
candidates, and thank you to all who nominated for positions.

SHIRE PRESIDENT DEPUTY PRESIDENT

Cr Barry WEBSTER Cr Kym CROSBY

PO Box 43, Tambellup 6320 PO Box 34, Broomehill East 6318
Ph: 98251138 Ph: 98241352

Email: somersetl@bbnet.com.au Email: itsmet@oceanbroadband.net.au
Cr Murray BOWMAN Cr David KEMPIN

PO Box 12, Tambellup 6320 PO Box 16, Broomehill East 6318
Ph: 98258236 Ph: 98241220

Email: burleighparkl@bigpond.com Email: fermoy@bbsat.com.au
Cr Martin SADLER Cr Beth SCHLUETER

PO Box 65, Tambellup 6320 PO Box 9, Tambellup 6320

Ph: 98253041 Ph: 98251023

Email: mjm_sadler@bigpond.com Email: slootafamily@bigpond.com.au
Cr Garry SHERIDAN Cr Scott THOMPSON

PO Box 31, Tambellup 6320 PO Box 12, Broomehill East 6318
Ph: 98253093 Ph: 98241243

Email: shergraz@westnet.com.au Email: nardlah@bigpond.com

Cr Melanie TURNER

PO Box 21, Broomehill Village 6318
Ph: 98241194

Email: melturner@westnet.com.au

FROM THE MEETING

° Draft Strategic Waste Management Plan

In November 2007, the Shires of Broomehill, Tambellup, Kent, Gnowangerup and Jerramungup agreed to work together to develop a
Strategic Waste Management Plan for the region. The draft plan outlines existing waste services provided by participating councils,
details of current waste generation including recycling data, and recommended strategies to achieve improved outcomes for the re-
gion and the individual local governments in the management of waste. A copy of the draft plan is available at the Shire Offices in
Broomehill and Tambellup for inspection, and comments from members of the public are invited. Comments should be directed to the
Chief Executive Officer, Shire of Broomehill-Tambellup, 46—48 Norrish St Tambellup 6320, by 14th November 2008.

o Draft Policy Manual

Council adopted the new policy manual for the Shire of Broomehill-Tambellup. Council policies provide direction for Councillors and
staff to respond to issues and act in accordance with Councils general direction. The Policy manual is reviewed by Council every three
years.
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COUNCIL WORKS

With the recent spate of winter-like weather, works staff have
attended to a number of after-hours call outs involving mainly
trees across roads, and in one case, water.

A couple of major roads projects are in the early stages, with
overburden from clearing on Pootenup Rd being removed, and
gravel being carted in for the resheeting of the next section
prior to sealing.

Preparations have also started for the widening of
Gnowangerup-Tambellup Rd, with extensions to culverts in
this section to be completed in the near future. Maintenance
grading has continued on the following roads: Crosby Rd,
North West Rd, Johnston Rd, Birt Rd, Sorrento Rd, Paul Valley
Rd, Brown Rd, Watergarrup Rd, Chillicup Rd, Brassey Rd,
Nardlah Rd, Moulyerup Rd, Norrish Rd, Pindellup Rd, Bignell
Rd, McGuire Rd.

The maintenance crew has been working across the shire
carrying out maintenance to signs where required, and
replacing guide posts and reflectors. Bitumen patching has
been carried out on Tie Line Rd, Tambellup West Rd, Flat
Rocks Rd, Johnston Rd floodway, Watergarrup Rd and Pallinup
Rd.

DIPROSE PARK

We have just received advice that our submission to the
Community Facilities Grants Program for almost $22,000 has
been successful. These funds will allow for two shelters, tables
and seating to be purchased and installed at Diprose Park.
These items will be

ordered and installed as soon as the funds are
available. This will also allow the BBQ to be

reinstalled in its new location at the northern tip of the park.
In the meantime, the next project is the

installation of the fencing and the outdoor gym equipment.
We will be seeking assistance from the community with these
tasks, so watch this space!

DOG OWNERS — HAVE YOU REGISTERED YOUR
DOG???

All dog registrations are due for renewal at

31 October each year. If you own a dog then your dog MUST
be registered and MUST be contained on your property. If you
are in a public place your dog MUST be on a leash unless it is in
a designated dog exercise area.

Under the Dog Act 1976 if you look after someone else’s dog,
you are responsible for its actions. Dogs found wandering that
are not wearing a registration tag and your name and address
will be impounded and fines will be charged.

** Be a responsible dog owner ***

MOSQUITOES

Mosquito numbers within our Shire are always an issue.
Council baits pools of water and undertakes regular fogging of
the Tambellup townsite in an effort to reduce the mosquito
numbers.

It is proposed to commence fogging in the Broomehill
townsite during the week commencing 10 November.
Fogging is only undertaken when weather conditions are
suitable, ie calm evenings. If you have any queries regarding
this process, please contact the Shire on 98253555.

Rainwater tanks can become breeding sites for mosquitoes
that can cause severe nuisance and carry serious diseases.
The Department of Health have advised that the most
common mosquito found to breed in rainwater tanks is a
proven carrier of Ross River virus. To prevent mosquito
breeding, guttering and piping should be self draining or fitted
with drainage points. Water should not be allowed to pool
under the overflow outlet or tap as these can become
mosquito breeding sites. The tank should be a sealed unit to
prevent mosquitoes entering. The inlet and overflow should
incorporate a mesh cover to prevent access by the mosquito.

To stop mosquitoes breeding add a teaspoon of food grade
paraffin oil (in small tanks up to 1,000 litres) to the water.
(The amount needed will vary depending upon the surface
area of the water. A sufficient quantity to produce a thin film
over the water surface is all that is required.)

PROHIBITED BURNING PERIOD

All residents of the Shire are reminded that the
PROHIBITED burning period commences on

1 NOVEMBER 2008 and continues through until
14 FEBRUARY 2009 inclusive.

For more information please contact your

Brigade Fire Control Officer, Chief Fire Control Officer, or the
Shire.

COUNCIL MINUTES

Minutes from every Council and Council committee meeting
are available at the Shire Administration Officesand  Tam-
bellup Telecentre for perusal.

Minutes for meetings of the Shire of Broomehill-Tambellup
can be accessed online by browsing to
www.broomehill.wa.gov.au, and clicking on the Shire of
Broomehill-Tambellup tab. Minutes from both Councils prior
to July 1 2008 are also available on the Broomehill website
www.broomehill.wa.gov.au. For Broomehill minutes, click on
the Council tab and navigate to ‘Agendas and Minutes’.
Minutes from Tambellup Council meetings can be accessed by
going to the Broomehill site and following the link to
archive.tambellup.wa.gov.au.
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Tambellup V.E.S.U

CONGRATULATIONS

Tambellup V.E.S.U has been rewarded for its
courage and dedication to their community.

At the awards ceremony in Perth on October
3, Bryan Trezona accepted the award on
behalf of the Tambellup V.E.S.U for being a
consistently outstanding unit and valuable
contributor to the local community.

Emergency services minister Rob Johnson

said all nominees should be proud of their
efforts and the winners reflected the high
calibre of service the volunteers provided.
“Their ongoing commitment and willingness
to answer calls for help day and night is an
invaluable asset to local communities”

Minister for Emergency services, Rob A huge thankyou and congratulations is
Johnson and Tambellup Volunteer extended from the Shire of Broomehill—
Emergency Service member, Bryan Trezona Tambellup and the residents to all of the

receiving the award for outstanding services. Volunteqrs vyho participate in t}}e V.ES.U.
your dedication to the community does not

go unnoticed.

Mavrie Burges

Marie Agnes McEncroe was born on | 1™ January 1919 in Perth

where she grew up and later completed an Arts Degree from Our Deeﬁest Sym_patfly
the University of Western Australia. With the advent of World P &[ 6[ ,[-
War I, she embarked on a nursing career which later brought 1s extended to faml y
her to Katanning. as the Matron of Katanning Hospital, together .

with Dr Doug Pope, she established the first Maternity Ward. andfrlendg Of

Following her marriage to Bert Burges in February 1954, Marie
became an enterprising farmer’s wife and mother to three at
“Burlands” in West Broomehill. She loved the land and its flora j\/la»’/ie Bu»’/ges
and birdlife. Her keen interest in farming matters continued after

even Bert’s death in 1978 (and the lease and eventual sale of the

Robert Farmer

farm)

You may not have known Marie personally, but you would have fd'ie Sﬁe»’/id'an
recognized her in the stylish hats (and gloves) she wore to

church and town — often her own creations, as were the clothes j\/le»’/zvyn Se igert
worn by the family. Marie was

committed to her faith and Wi[[iam Wi[s-on

church as well as other
involvements over the years. She
enjoyed people as well as reading

extensively and listening to her (
favourite ABC National programs. N
Her funeral service was

o
conducted in St Patrick’s Church, —

Katanning.
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Would (ike to invite their
Grandmas and Grandads,

. Aunties and Uncles, friends |
V "BUSH MECHANICS" | and neighbours to their annual

TAMBELLUP RELAY FOR LIFE TEAM:

PERSONALLY INVITE

YOU TO A ~ Piano Recital
MELBOURNE CUP
MORNING TEA ; To be held at 7.oopm on

. Saturday November 8th 2008

TO VIEW A SERIES . at 100 Norrish Road (opposite

ARTIST !

. A small plate of supper would '

TAMBELLUP CWA be appreciated |
ROOMS Lt mimi ittt e E

TUESDAY 4™

Broomehill Anglican
NOVEMBER 2008

10am & onwards Church
$10 DONATION
ENTRY FEE A service will be held in the
(Includes your free ticket in sweep) Church on Sunday the 30th
Other Various $ November at 5.00pm.
Sweeps Available
RSVP BEFORE 1°' Everyone welcome
NOVEMBER
:ﬁ Alison Hankinson
0898251440

NAME AT THE LOCAL
POST OFFICE

% gﬁ OR REGISTER YOUR
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Broomehill Recreational Complex Management Committee
Invites your nomination for our Community Awards:
Ross F Thompson
COMMUNITY PERSON OF THE YEAR AWARD

Nominations are invited for individuals who have made a
Note-worthy contribution over the past year, and/or
Given outstanding service to the community over a number of years.
Eligibility:
The person needs to be a resident of the Community of Broomehill
Or
A participating member, junior or senior, of the Broomehill Recreational Complex.
Nomination:
To be made in writing on the standard Nomination Form.( available from the Post Office or the Secretary)
To be submitted to the BRCMC Secretary, Jo Kempin by the 30th December 2008.

Achievements for the calendar year prior to the 30" October 2007 are to be listed as specified on the Nomination
Form.

ASSESSMENT CRITERIA:

Areas of achievements;
Can include sporting, academic & community service.

Showing Leadership, Vision, creativity, Innovation, Initiative & Special Qualities, Bringing credit/recognition to our
community through a cultural, environmental or sporting achievement.

Showing a contribution to the community of Broomehill
By performing a service for a community charity/event/project either in the past year, or over a number of years.

The aim of the awards is to recognize significant achievement and
Contribution by the Nominee to our community
And to encourage community pride and responsibility in all areas.

We encourage all residents to consider any worthy nominees, and to complete the appropriate nomination form
enclosed. We look forward to receiving your nomination.

The BRCMC or its sub-committee shall be the sole judge.

SELECTION CRITERIA

Achievements & commitment to their field of Endeavour, 30
Contribution & service to the community of Broomehill 30
Showing Leadership, Vision, creativity, Innovation, Initiative & Special Qualities, 20
Why the proposer considers the Nominee worthy of this award

Other relevant comments & information 20
Judge’s Assessment

Total 100

BRCMC Secretary; Jo Kempin PO Box 19 Broomehill 6318
ph 98241220 email fermoy@bbsat.com.au
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INFORMATION REQUIRED

|

|

|
Seeking the family of, or a lady known as !
‘CONTESSA’ who lived in Broomehill or :
visited Broomehill in the late 1930’s. |
|

|

|

|

|

Please ring any night after 7pm
9824 1378

Landholder Opportunities = Carbon Capture

The Forest Products Commission — Synergy partnership
was launched at the Forest Products Commission property
in West Arthur in October. This partnership which will
see the FPC grow trees to offset the carbon produced by
Synergy in the production of electricity. Planting will start
next year and the FPC is currently looking for landholders
who wish to be involved.

Their 2009 targets are for plantings of 1400H in the
greater Albany region and 000H in the Katanning area.
Both block and belt plantings are planned with a number of
species being used.

They indicated that farmers could expect to be paid
approximate land value for being involved in this
enterprise. And this may not be the only avenue for making
money from these plantings. For further details contact the
Forest Products Commission Katanning office. (Ph 9821
3208)
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The Shire of Broomehill-Tambellup in

conjunction with the Tambellup P&C will be
holding a drumMUSTER collection on

Friday 7 November 2008

Council and the Tambellup P&C look forward
to your support in rinsing out, rounding up and
running in all your farm chemical containers.

DELIVERY BOOKINGS REQUIRED:

Please contact P&C President Jenny Olden on
mobile 0417 090 045 at the NEW Location at
Gordon St,

TAMBELLUP.

For more information please contact CEO
Joanne Trezona at the shire office on

9825 3555.

LIONS CLUB OF
TAMBELLUP

The mighty Lions are still about!

On September 25 (Grand Final Day) we had
a Crutching day at Garry Sheridans to raise
money towards the BUSH-MECHANICS
Relay For Life team. Many thanks to Louie,
KC, Reg Dealy's and the Adams for helping
to make it a quick easy job .

Another thankyou to all who Spun the
Chocolate Wheel at the Tambellup Show.

Our meetings are held on the second
Wednesday of every month at the Tambellup
Hotel. 7.30 for a meal and meeting at 8.00

All new members welcome.

Tambellup Family Playgroup

Annual Christmas Raffle

We have some VERY EXCITING prizes up for grabs this
year!!!

I** Prize is a Monster Hamper Including:

Nintendo DS Lite & Game,
IPod Nano
Dinner vouchers for Motel Le Grand &
Dylans on the Terrace in Albany,

Lots of beautiful homewares

Hair & Body Treatment vouchers & packs
Lots of great kids toys & gifts,
A beautiful Pandora Bracelet,

Wine from the Southwest WA Wine Region

Plus much, much more....

2" Prize is 2 nights in a Deluxe 2bedroom
Spa Chalet — for 2 people at Middleton

Beach Holiday Park

3" Prize is a Samsung $S630 Digital Camera

Tickets will be on sale around town and from Playgroup
Mums over the next couple of months, so don’t miss out

on your chance to win any of these fantastic prizes.

All funds raised from the raffle will be used to buy new
toys & equipment for playgroup and to help with the

upkeep of the Playgroup building.

Tambellup Cranbrook Community Bank, Tambellup Bulk
Spreading, Tambellup Post Cafe, Landmark Tambellup,
Tambellup Hotel, Gina’s Cafe, Vicki Green Country
Hairdressing, Don & Judy King, Debbie Cristinelli,
Katanning Retravision, Katanning Toyworld, Dianne Morris
Hairdressing, Valerie Salon, Katanning Showcase Jewellers,
The Corner Store, BKW Co-op, Appleyards of Albany,
Kitchen Needs, Renew Salon Spa, Bebe Bits, Tumble Jam,
Indigos, Middleton Beach Holiday Park, Dylans on the
Terrace, Motel Le Grand and Mt Romance.

Enquiries to Rebecca Webster on 9825 1372.
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Broomehill CWA

Our next meeting will be held on
Wednesday 19 November at 9.30am for
morning tea followed by our meeting
and craft.

Roll Call: Your first Car

Competition: A Christmas Recipe.

Craft days will be held every Wednesday
from the 22 October, 9.30am to 12pm
(except sth November). Bring your own
craft, mending etc or join us for a cuppa,
cake and conversation.

Everyone welcome

Carole 9824 1354 or Edna 9824 1208

tticoat Lane 0y..
g he TELt P-Sho,

Is open Thursdays 1pm to 3.30pm and the 3rd
Saturday of the month

at the Broomehill CWA rooms
42 India St.

100’s of half priced clothes and toys and all you
can fit into a bag for $5.00.

Come along and pick up a stylish spring outfit.

After hours inquiries contact
Carole 9824 1354 or Edna 9824 1208.

Broomehill Bowling Club

Hail Storm
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CURTIN VOLUNTEERS IN BROOMEHILL

Fourteen volunteers from Curtin University visited Broomehill for their annual
John Curtin Weekend on 18"-19" October. They were enthusiastic and helped
the Broomehill Community Liaison Group erect signs and fences along the
Holland Track Heritage and Nature Trail which starts at the Holland Track
memorial on Great Southern Highway and passes through town to the start of

the Holland Track.

Thanks to the volunteer’s efforts, you can now clearly see the 100 year old rose
bush which was planted in the station master’s garden next to the railway line.
Watch out for more signs along the trail which are coming soon. The volunteers
also tidied up some of the town’s gardens and mulched the shrubs in the Living

Guestbook near the Caravan Park.

The BCLG thanks Burt Anderson for his donation of jam posts, Fozzie for

hardware supplies, Boot Rock Bobtrack for their bobcat work, Brian Coles for
his site preparation, as well as Craig Bignell and Greg Holly for their assistance
over the weekend. Thanks too, to the Shire of Broomehill-Tambellup for their

continued support of our projects.
We look forward to next year.

Broomehill Community Liaison Group

B.K&D GARDEN CLUB NOTES

The Club's October meeting was held at Sue Wheatley's home with a good attendance of members.

''In response to a letter from the catering committee of the Relay For Life our members are providing table
1 decorations for the survivors afternoon tea using a yellow theme as requested.

1 Discussion for the Katanning Show took place with some members offering their assistance to set up and act as
i stewards on the day.

1 Gerry reminded members of the Secret Garden Trail to be held - hopefully we might have a report on this next
i month.

iAs usual at this time of the year our members are called upon to judge at local surrounding shows, Margaret Wise

rand Hazel Westbrook judged at Tambellup, Sue Wheatley and Ailsa Thomas at Kojonup, The Dumbleyung
1 Bluebird Festival are also requesting judges no doubt we will once again help out .

1 Competition results for October were : Floral Art (display only) Amy Parnell , Pam Garlick and Gerry Watson;

i Flowers (sweet peas) 1. Ailsa Thomas 2. Helen Bignell 3. Bess Parrott. Tree or Shrub (variegated Foliage)1.
i Bess Parrott 2. Pam Garlick 3. Helen Bignell. My Best Flower 1.Sue Wheatley (bearded iris) 2. Ailsa Thomas
' (perennial status) 3. Sue Wheatley ( bearded iris). Fruit or Veg (rhubarb) 1. Anne Rees 2. Helen Bignell. Pot
'Plant, 2. Ailsa Thomas. Daphne Kerin won the raffle.

Jobs for October/November :  Liquid feed ferns fortnightly in spring and summer.
Take fresh chrysanthemum cuttings.
Plant out tomatoes once the danger of frosts has passed.
Prune shrubs damaged by earlier frosts.

Late news : Well the show is over for another year and despite the weather leading up to Saturday we still man-
raged to accomplish a reasonable display, Judges from Perth were very impressed with the high standard and

' quality of floral art and the iris section proved quite a task for the judge. Helen Bignell gained most points in the
| floral art. Cindy Westbrook won the iris championship and Sue Wheatley scored most points in the iris's.

iOther trophy winners were Ailsa Thomas, Judith McDougall, Bess Parrott and Amy Parnell, congratulations all.

iThe November meeting will be at Broomehill at the Henry Jones building, anyone wishing to car pool, we will be
rleaving the Katanning Shire car park at 1pm sharp.

EWe look forward to seeing you in November................. Ailsa.
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TAMBELLUD ACRICULTURAL SOCIETY

The Tambellup Agricultural Society Committee wish to express their sincere thanks to the community of Tambellup and
surrounding communities for attending, participating, volunteering, exhibiting, sponsoring, donating, displaying and
making the Tambellup Show Day a fabulous day out for the entire family.

The Committee wishes to thank “Healthway” — Promoting the Act-Belong-Commit message and the “Bendigo Bank —
Tambellup Cranbrook Community Bank” for the substantial financial support to enable the committee to provide great
family entertainment being the “Outback Show” and the kids interactive games. Without the support of the whole
community either financially or in-kind it would be impossible to provide such a Show. 2009 will see the Tambellup
Agricultural Society celebrate its 85™ Annual Tambellup Show, so to make it happen we hope that the community of
Tambellup will rally together and be able to bring to life yet another fabulous Show.

We would love to have your feedback both positive and constructive so that we can take your ideas into consideration
for future Shows. Please phone the president Jenni Bradshaw on 9825 1041, Secretary Jenny Cristinelli on 9825 1159 or
any of the committee members to let us know what you loved and what you would like to see changed or included for
next year or perhaps you would like to attend the Post Show meeting on Tuesday the 11" of November, at 8pm at the
Telecentre to give us your ideas. All are welcome to attend.

MEMBERS ONLY PRIZE DRAW:

Thanks to all the businesses who willing gave items and gift vouchers to sponsor the Members Only Prize Draw and this
year was the first Children’s Membership Prize Draw. (Once you paid your family or individual Tambellup Agricultural
Membership, you and your children’s name went into the appropriate prize draw)

FAMILY MEMBERSHIP RESULTS

1°" Prize - “Comfort Inn Wonderful Weekend Package” W Keenan

2" Prize - “Rose Gardens Beachside Holiday Park” Mrs A Brown

3" Prize - “Middleton Beach Holiday Park” Mr & Mrs D Williams
4" Prize - “Dolphin Lodge Accommodation Voucher” Mr D Sadler

5" Prize - “Doralane Pastries Voucher” Mr & Mrs M Trezona
6™ Prize - “Gilbert Wines Voucher” Mr & Mrs B Taylor
7" Prize - “Mean Fiddler Café & Restaurant Voucher” Mr & Mrs J Nazzari
8™ Prize - “Mean Fiddler Café & Restaurant Voucher” Mr & Mrs R Adams
9" Prize - “Mean Fiddler Café & Restaurant Voucher” Mr & Mrs J Crosby

CHILDREN’S MEMBERSHIP RESULTS

1*" Prize - “Shire of Gnowangerup - 08/09 Family Pool Membership” Jake Kondakov

2" Prize - “Mt Barker Animal Park — Family Passes” Liam Olden, Morgan Taylor
Dennis Bowman, Jacob Drage

3" Prize - “Mt Barker Animal Park - Child Entry” Gemma White, Guy Taylor

4" Prize - “Singing Tree & ABC Centre - Childrens Book” Flynn Cristinelli

5™ Prize - “Albany Surf & Skate - Voucher” Devon Cristinelli

6™ Prize - “Zanyaks - Gift Vouchers” Emma Anderson, Nui Andrew

7 Prize - “Albany Leisure & Aquatic Centre” Ruby Leonhardt, Brodie Kingston

8™ Prize - “Icky Finks — Voucher” Caitlin Willmott

9™ Prize - “Two Buck Shop - Voucher” Isabella Cristinelli

10" Prize - “Bliss Balloons” Issy Webster, Tom Taylor,

Riley Thorn

A big THANK YOU to Comfort Inn Albany, Rose Gardens Beachside Holiday Park, Middleton Beach Holiday Park, Dolphin
Lodge, Doralane Pastries, Gilbert Wines, Mean Fiddler Café & Restaurant, Shire of Gnowangerup, Mt Barker Animal Park
& Craft Shop, Singing Tree & ABC Centre Albany, Albany Surf & Skate, Zanyacs Katanning, Albany Leisure & Aquatic
Centre, Icky Finks, Two Buck Shop & Bliss Balloons Studio Albany, who were the businesses who donated towards the
prize draw.



TAMBELLUP SHOW RESULTS 2008 - EXHIBITS

WOOL SECTION:

Most Points in Merino Wool Section

Society Ribbon & Trophy Best Fleece in Show

Grand Champion Ram Fleece
Grand Champion Ewe/Wether Fleece
AGRICULTURAL PRODUCE:

Highest Number of Points in Section
Runner Up

JUNIORS:

Girls Pre-primary & Under
Boys Pre-primary & Under
Girls Year1-Year3

Boys Year1-Year 3

Girls Year 4 — Year 7

Boys Year 4 — Year 7

Girls Year 8 — Year 12

Boys Year 8 - Year 12
Most Points in Flowers
Most Unusual Exhibit
FLOWERS:

Most Points Class A & B
Most Points Class C

Most Points Class D & E
Most Points Overall
COOKERY:

Most Points Overall
Runner Up Most Points
Most Points Junior Cookery

HOME INDUSTRIES:

Most Points Class A
Most Points Class B
AMATEUR PHOTOGRAPHY:

JUNIORS
Year 7 & Under

Year 8 — Year 12

Most Points in Section

Best Photographic Print

President’ Choice Photographic Section
ART & CRAFT:

Most Points in Section

Best Exhibit

M & M White
M & M White
M & M White

JH Nazzari

Yongerup Pastoral Co.

(Draw) G. Sheridan & M. White

Annabelle Cunningham
(Draw) Liam Griffiths & Lewis Miller

Maddie Vandeness

(Draw) Flynn Cristinelli & Jake Kondakov

Gemma White

Liam Olden

Prue Batchelor

Jack Hilder

Annabelle Cunningham

Robyn Adams

Mrs E Taylor
Ms J Hitchmough
Mrs R Thorn
Mrs E Taylor

Mrs J Heron
Mrs T Lamont

Stacey Playforth

Mrs R Baxter
Kaine & Abbey Cristinelli

Gemma White

(Draw) Jack Hilder & Jessica Hankinson
Mrs D Cristinelli

Mrs D Cristinelli

Mrs M Leonhardt

Mrs C Cunningham
Mr J Green
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NEEDLE & WOOLLEN WORK:
Most Points Overall - Mrs C Green
Most Outstanding Exhibit - Mrs C Green

Most Points Junior Section - Prue Batchelor
PRESIDENTS CHOICE AWARD:

Mrs Jonel Householder — Needle & Woollen Work Section

TAMBELLUP SHOW RESULTS - EVENTS

DOG JUMPING:

Thanks to sponsors — Landmark Tambellup and Tambellup Agricultural Society. Thanks to Jim Hull & Peter Sheridan our
star commentators.

This year saw three (3) new contestants these being:

“Trixie” (6320) Owner’s — Peter & Janene Heron
“Oscar” Owner’s — Dion & Shamara Letter
“Molly” Owner’s — Laurie & Pam Hull’s

The Dog Jumping Competition always pulls in a crowd and this year was no different, a great crowd of locals and
visitors cheering on their favourite participant.

Equal Winners for 2008, jumping 2.10 metres were “Maestro” (our biggest ever winner, apparently a German Shepherd)/
Bull Mastiff cross) — Owner Courtney Garrity nee Lockyer and “Charlie” (making it 2 years in a row) - Owner’s Kim & Luke
Oliver.

All contestants won a prize, and again thank you to our sponsors Landmark — Tambellup and Tambellup Agricultural
Society.

TOUR DE TAMBELLUP: (Cardboard Car Rally)

Most Decorative -

Girls Pre-primary & Under- Chantelle King

Fastest Car - Annabelle Cunningham

Boys Pre-primary & Under -

Girls Year1-Year3

Boys Year1-Year 3

Girls Year 4 — Year 7

Boys Year 4 — Year 7

Most Decorative
Fastest Car
Most Decorative
Fastest Car
Most Decorative
Fastest Car
Most Decorative
Fastest Car
Most Decorative

Fastest Car

ACT-BELONG-COMMIT GUM BOOT TOSS:

Boys Year 6 & 7
Girls Year 6 & 7
Boys High School
Girls High School
Women’s Open

Men’s Open

Winner

“
[
Winner
“

“

Jacob Plant
Lachlan Bradshaw
Millie Valenti
Abbey Cristinelli
Corey Collins
Kaine Cristinelli
Tiffany Bradshaw
Gemma White
Ruben Plant

Ben Hankinson

Zak Plant

Jessica Clarke

Nathan Willmott

Andrea Playforth

Curtin University Student
Tim Olden
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CBH GRAIN IDENTIFICATION COMPETITION:
GRAIN ID. COMPETITION:

Girls Primary School - Winner
Boys Primary School
Girls High School - “
Boys High School - “
GRAIN OF ORIGIN FOOD ID. COMPETITION:
Girls Primary School - Winner
Boys Primary School
Girls High School - “
Boys High School - “

Above : Dog
Jumping

Right : “Outback
Show”

Below : “Outback
Show”’

Olivia Miller
Liam Griffiths
Samara Groves

Josiah Smith

Tiffany Bradshaw
Aidan (From Leinster)
Abbie Leonhardt
Jack Hilder

Above : Tour de
Tambellup

Below : A very brave
Kathryn Collins

holding a flower for
the “Outback Show”
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L] L]
Broomehill Primary School
Trek Visit
Students and staff had a wonderful time yesterday when Doopa Dog, Chris Mills

and cadets from John Septimus Roe College visited the school on their Trek =~ e e
around the south of the stafe to raise funds for childhood cancer research. Students
enjoyed a variely of novelty games,

dancing with Doopa and were given fun gift packs by the participants. The weather

kinder (especially on the staff)

Last Assembly of Term 3

The Junior Room hosted another wonderful assembly in Week 10 of last term. The Middle Room showed us as-
pects of our school focus on the RESPECT afttributes ( R espect, Responsibility, Engagement,

.'-,_ W Self-esteem, Pride, Enterprise, Compassion, Tolerance) in action, the Junior

;

W Room rock ‘n ’ rolled us and we enjoyed celebrating a range of student achieve-
ments.

Senior Room won Lords of the Uniform for most students in uniform throughout the
second half of the term, the Junior Room won the tidiest bags award and the Student Council Student Award went
fo Toby Batchelor. Merit Certificates were awarded to: Kate Drake-Brockman, Brooke Thornborough, Rebecca
Holmes, Jack Batchelor, Miles Barritt and Jess Drake-Brockman. RESPECT Cerfificates (Compassion) were
presented to: Siobhan Blackburn-Kane, Kyle Ricetti and Raiha Eveleigh.

Jessica Drake-Brockman and Kellie Alfus were recognised for their nominations in the prestigious
district-wide Vi Barham awards.

2009 Enrolments

We are still hearing of families who are moving fo the local area or who are here and have not con-

facted the school regarding enrolments for next year. If you know of families who will be joining our
school next year, please encourage them fo contact us. If your children will not be aftending next year, please let

us know.

Broomehill P & C News

Many thanks to those who baked supplies for the Wallinar Ram Sale day. A special thankyou to Jo Taylor who ran the day.

Just in case you find any mistakes Historical Society

in this edition, please remember we

put them there for a reason Our next meeting will be held on Thursday 27th

November, 9am at the Henry Jones Winery & Café.

Come along and help us preserve our history.

everyone. Some people are always

looking for mistakes and we aim to Phone Ernie on 98 241378 or Anne on 98 241 309

p]ease, for any queries

| |
| |
| |
| |
| |
| |
| |
I . |
| e trv to offer something for I
| We try g |
| |
| |
| |
| |
| |
| |
| |
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Katanning Runaway Bus 2008
$chool Holidey Pun

The Great Southern Development Commission will again
be funding the Katanning Runaway Bus in January 2009.
The service to Middleton Beach from Katanning via the
Great Southern Highway provides teenagers with the
opportunity to go to the beach, or spend time in Albany,
particularly if their  families are not able to go away on a
holiday.

The service will run on Tuesdays 6, 13, 20, 27 and
Thursdays 8, 15, 22, 29 January 2009 for the very
reasonable price of $5 per trip. The coach will collect
participants from  Wagin, Woodanilling, Katanning,
Broomehill, Tambellup, Cranbrook, Kendenup and Mt

Barker at designated times.

The coach has four drop off points, the cinema, town
centre, indoor pool at the Albany Leisure and Aquatic
Centre (15 yrs under $3.30, 16 over $4.20, an extra $3 for
the use of the pool slide) and Middleton Beach. The coach
then collects participants at an arranged time to be taken
to an alternative location if desired. For example,
participants may want to go to the beach in the morning

then to town in the afternoon.

The coach is capable of seating 46 teenagers and boogie-
boards or skate boards. The odd bicycle may even be

accommodated.
TOWN LOCATION PICKUP TIME  DROP OFF
' TIME
Wagin Westrail Bus 7:00am 7:00pm
Stop
Woodanilling Caravan Park 7:40am 6:20pm
Katanning Westrail Bus Stop 8:00am 6:00pm
Broomehill Westrail Bus Stop 8:15am 5:45pm
Tambellup Westrail Bus Stop 8:40am 5:25pm
Cranbrook Back of Shire 9:10am 5:00pm
Office
Kendenup Westrail Bus Stop On request
Mt Barker Westrail Bus Stop 9:40am 4:30pm
Albany CBD (bus stop at 10:15am 4:00pm
Emelie Way)
Albany Middleton Beach 10:25am 3:45pm

Parents should be aware that the service is provided for 14
-18 year olds and that no supervision will be provided. The
teenagers will be responsible for themselves. Upper
primary and |3 year olds can participate in the program
but MUST be supervised by a parent or guardian. All
participants will be required to have their parents/guardians
sign a consent form to cover them for all trips and

therefore should see the bus driver prior to departure.

All Participants must ensure they are waiting at the
departure points on time as no responsibility will be taken
for those who miss the bus. Enquiries should be directed
to Karina Taylor on 9844 9540.

Sponsored by the Great Southern Development Commission,
participating Local Shires and Radio West.

Broomehill Historical Notes

Quite a few years ago Shirley MacDonald began to
work through the diaries of her Grandfather, Thomas
Norrish (TN) which he wrote when he first came to
Eticup to take up farming and the diaries of William
Henry Graham (WHG) who was also one of the first
pioneers of the Eticup district. Shirley collated all the
information both in alphabetical and chronological
order. There are many wonderful pieces of information
and anecdotes in these diaries and we are proud to
share them with the community each month.

Knight — Church of England Minister, from Katanning. On 21°
February 1907 the new Minister called at Sunnyside: he had taken
Mr Caton’s place as Mr Caton had gone to Beverley. Mr Knight
called at Sunnyside twice in July, August and September 1907. On
two occasions he was on his way to Birt's (west of Tambellup) for
the Church service the next day (Pindellup Church?). On 22" July,
TN gave him the Eticup Church accounts, £6.6.6 for Church funds,
and his resignation from the Church Committee. On ond September,
Dr Parrish was with him and TN went with them to see old Mr
Nelson at Nat’s place.

Knight, William Grylls — One-time Mayor of Albany. Married Ann
Augusta McKail and his son Henry married Louis Van Zuilecom’s
daughter Caroline. Visited Goblup with Lady Campbell and also
went to Fairfield. In December 1883, TN wanted Green the painter
to go with him top see Mr Knight about the painting at Sunnyside
badly done, but he refused to go; another painter was organized to
re-do the work. In Albany on one occasion in 1884, Lady Campbell
complained to TN about the condition in which he had left Goblup,
and said she would take the matter to her lawyers if TN did not
meet her at Mr Knight's. Quite unfazed, TN suggested the next day
and Mr Knight decided in his favour, saying Goblup was in good
order after five years wear.

Koch, Alfred — Married Edith Maud Bishop on 12" May 1905 and
left (departure place unknown) for Broome Hill the next day, where
he built the first town bakehouse. It was a tiny galvanized structure,
and several older Broomehill residents thought that it was in Jasper
St but cannot pinpoint the location.

Overington’s were the first proprietors of the Bakery in the Jones’
Building in 1911 and an Overington descendent has an old invoice
headed Overington & Koch, with Koch crossed out. This ties in with
the knowledge that Overington had a bakery in Jasper St before
moving to India St, and also with the possible date of Alfred Koch’s
death.

On 19" February 1907, TN drove to Broome Hill with 30lbs
(13.62kg) of peaches for Mr “Cotch”.

The Koch children were Doreen, Alfred, and Minna. Alf Koch died
from Typhoid fever when his wife was carrying Minna, supposedly
in Broome Hill, but there is no record of his having been buried here
or Katanning.

Krakouer — Family of Theodore Krakouer and Brina Israel. The
sons who lived in Kojonup in the 1880s were all known to settlers of
Eticup.

Krakouer, Abraham — Eldest son who had a store in Kojonup.
Called at Goblup on 2™ September 1881 and not mentioned again
until 19" January 1889 when he and Mrs Newstead called at
Sunnyside on their way to catch the train to Albany.

Krakouer, David — In partnership with Rudolph in the store at
Eticup and then in Broome Hill and a member of John Holland’s
team cutting the track to the Goldfields in 1893.

Krakouer, Phillip (believed to Chub)- On 2" February 1886, Chub
Krakouer brought the mail from Kojonup. By 1890 he was living in
Broome Hill with his brothers Rudolph and David and on 23™
December 1890 he accompanied TN on his inspection of the
fencing done at Goblup, apparently working for Rudolph. If he was
left in charge of the Store when Rudolph and David joined John
Holland’s team and there was, in fact, a fire, then his partnership
with David after the expedition carrying goods from Albany to the
Goldfields suggests the store had been abandoned.
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Can you help???

Hi my name is Ernie Polis and | am currently researching a
project which will result in a publication in the very near future.

The project is related to German and ltalian prisoners of war
who were captured in North Africa during World War Two.
Many of these POWs were sent to Australia in 1941-1943 to be
kept under guard in up to 18 POW camps through out Australia.

One of these camps was No 16 POW Camp at Marrinup, near
Dwellingup it was operational from July 1943 until August 1946
when the Camp was closed and the POWs were repatriated
back to their homelands. The 300 German POWs were always
kept at Marrinup; however the Italians were allowed to work on
farms in the rural regions of WA. Up to a maximum of 3 POWs
were allowed to a farmer to help him run the property and they
were hired out at a rate of one pound, later two pounds per
week.

Most of the 3,500 Italian POWSs in WA were allowed to work on
farms and they were administered by the Army which set up a
HQ in various rural towns. This was allowed under the
“Employment of Italian POWs without Guards Scheme”
modelled on the operations in Vic, NSW, SA and Tas. The
Army occupied vacant premises in various towns and they were
called Prisoner of War Control Centres. There were 28 PWCCs
throughout WA and one was located at Tambellup, | have very
little information on the Tambellup site which was officially
known as PWCC No 5. The other closest PWCCs were Nos
W4 at Kojonup and W6 at Wagin.

The most northerly PWCC was at Three Springs, the most
easterly was at Newdegate, the most southerly was Tambellup
and the closest to Perth was at Toodyay. The first was at
Bridgetown and the last at Northcliffe. These PWCCs were an
important part of rural production during WW2 and many ex
POWs returned to WA after the war to settle in the districts in
which they were formerly employed.

From my research so far it commenced operations on 11 March
1944 and ceased operations on 30 May 1946 when all 150
Italian POWs employed in the Tambellup district were sent to
the Northam Army Camp for repatriation back to Italy in Sep-
tember 1946. The first Commanding Officer of PWCC No 5 was
Lt Huffer until 23 July 1944 when he was replaced by Lt HV
Mountain who was CO until 14 November 1944; he was re-
placed by Lt WO Gribble who commanded until 1 September
1945. Capt L Morrish then took over until the PWCC closed,
also attached were other Army personnel such as WO 2, 2IC in
the opening stages and Cpl DJ Couani the Army interpreter.

| know very little else about the Tambellup PWCC and what |
would like to know is where was the PWCC located, what sort
of building was it, is it still there, does any one have photos of it
taken during WW2, are there any residents of the Tambellup
district that recall these events, remember the Army staff, re-
member any of the POWs and importantly have any photos of
anything related to the POW episode of Australian war time
history in the Tambellup district.

Many thanks and regards

Ernie Polis

Ranger Services Town of Cottesloe
Ph. 9285 5070 Mobile. 0418 916 506

WANTED

Anyone wanting to
play U/16 cricket 1n
the Great Southern
Area.

Contact Mark Pinney
9891 1000

|1
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BROOMEHILL 2008/09 BOWLS

The Bowls season is once again with us with Opening Day and the first pennants fixture falling on the 25% and 26™ of
October. In recognition of his great service to the club since becoming a member, Bob Vesey was afforded the honour of
putting down the first bowl on Saturday as players competed for the Dick & Edna Heron Trophy. It was great to be back
into the swing of things with |5 players turning up for this fun event to break the ice. Jim Paganoni was back to some of his

best form to win the day with Bob Vesey also putting in a solid performance as runner-up.

Pennants on Sunday was an all in event at Gnowangerup with all league teams playing at the one venue.  Broomehill took
on Nyabing in a semi finals rematch from last year with Nyabing looking the goods at the break leading on two rinks with
only Jim Paganoni’s side ahead. Credit to both John Dye’s and Ross Thomas’s sides for coming back strongly after the
break with Broomehill winning all three rinks as Jim’s side continuing its earlier good form to also record a strong win with

Broomehill taking the points 6/0 for the day.
The hard work put in by the club members during the off season has seen the green come up really well again and although
a bit slow on Saturday after a lot of rain last week it is looking like being an absolute pearler again this year.

Congratulations to Jim and his band of helpers again for a job well done.

Social bowls will once again be a feature and we are looking forward to good numbers again this year, and hopefully some
of you social bowlers may like to step up and play some pennant bowls as well.

Why not come along and have a go, contact Bob Vesey on 9824 — 1405 or John Dye on 9824 — 1329 for more details.

Fixtures for the first half of the season are as follow:

Nov I: Mens — Broomehill v Jerramungup at Jerramungup Dec |: League Selectors Meeting at Borden 8.00pm
Ladies — Broomehill v Gnowangerup G at Gnp Dec 2: Ladies — Tambellup Gala Day
Nov 2: Social Bowls Dec 6: Mens — Broomehill v Nyabing ay Broomehill
Nyabing mixed pairs Ladies — Broomehill v Gnowangerup Red at
Jerramungup

Nov 8: Mens — Broomehill v Tambellup at Broomehill
Dec 7:  Social Bowls

Mens — Trial R & R

Nov 9: Mens — Broomehill v Gnowangerup Red at Gnp

Nov || & 12: Gnowangerup Blue Ribbon Classic

Nov I5: Mens — Broomehill v Ongerup at Broomehill Dec9: Ladies - League 4's Nyabing

Ladies — Broomehill v Jerramungup at Tambellup Dec 14: Social Bowls

Dec 21: Social Bowls
Dec 28: Social Bowls

Nov [6: Championship Pairs
Nov |8: Ladies League Trials — Pairs
Tambellup Landmark 4’s
Nov 20 & 21:  Gnowangerup Classic
Nov 22: Mens — Broomehill v Borden at Borden
Nov 23: Mens — League 4’s and pairs
Social Bowls
Nov 27 &28:  ILRR Pairs Wickepin
Nov 29: Mens — Broomehill v Gnowangerup White at Bhill
Ladies — Broomehill v Gnowangerup P at Gnp
Nov 30: Social Bowls

On a sad note the Bowling Club would like to pass on the condolences of all members to the family of Norm Winspear
who passed away on Sunday 19" October 2008. Norm was a foundation member of the Broomebhill Bowling Club which
commenced in 1962 and was a regular pennants player until retiring in 2004. Norm was a keen and loyal supporter of the
club always attending busy bees and functions, and he was a regular pennants player during more than 40 years of

involvement with the club. Our Best wishes to Norm’s wife, Iris, daughters Norma and Debbie and sons Bill and Kevin.



: JSroomehill Narts

- All 3 Broomehill teams were in their
irespective Grand Finals. Unfortunately the
iLadies lost theirs as did Broomehill Blue
:Mens team. The Mens Red team won their

EGrand Final — well done fellas!

i Thank you to every one who supported the
i Dart teams through the year and we look
i forward to another great season in 2009.

- BROOMEHILL GOLF
; CLUB

i AGM

| MONDAY 17 NOVEMBER
| 2008

i 8.00 PM

| BROOMEHILL COMPLEX

BT TIMES

EXERCISE OF THE MONTH:

LUNGE WITH ARMS OVERHEAD

By Kellie Patterson
Sport and Recreation Club Development Officer

Stand in split stance with feet about 3 feet apart. Hold
phone book or weight straight up overhead. Bend the
knees and lower into a lunge, bringing both knees to 90
degree angles, front knee behind toe. Keeping weight

overhead, push back up and repeat before switching legs.

Bootseooting

For fun, fltness and flne music
with friends.

Beglnner and intermediate dances.
Tuesdays 9.200m—11.300m
wednesdays &.20pm—g.20pm
$2.00 per person
Broomehill Complex

All ages and fitness levels welcome

quu’wles contact

Carole 9224 1254
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i BROOMEHILL CRICKET CLUB NEWS

: Our season is well underway with training starting two weeks ago. Numbers are very good this year
:with numerous new players and old heads back again. Charles Russell is our Captain again this season

lleading the side from the front. Let’s hope we can get three flags in a row this year.

|
: Training is every Thursday night at é6pm at the Complex and every-one is welcome.
| JUNIOR CRICKET

:Junior cricket this year has started with outstanding numbers so far. This season we will be playing an
:Under |3 side in a competition with Katanning, Cranbrook and Kojonup. With such good numbers it
:wiII be great to have a Junior side represent Broomehill again. Gerard Paganoni and Doug Barritt will
I be running this side and fixtures are still to be finalized. | will be coaching the younger Inter Cricket

: Kids with help from the Senior side.
Junior Cricket training is every Thursday from 4.00pm at the BH Complex

with everyone welcome to come and join in. Contact details are as follows;

Co-ordinator: Anne Guazzelli - 98241309
Under 13 Cricket: Gerard Paganoni - 98241338/0428241338
Doug Barritt - 982412261
iJunior Inter Cricket Kids: Brant Dennis — 98241214/0409086093

[

: Let’s all have an enjoyable and successful year in all levels of the Broomehill Cricket Club.
| Brant Dennis

: President BHCC

JBronze ¢fledallion Course

Gnowangerup Swimming Pool
Friday 21st & Saturday 22nd
November 2008

Course Information;
Pre-requisite—Nil
Course Duration—16 hours

Certification—On successful completion candidates
will receive, Bronze Medallion and Resuscitation
Awards from Royal Life Saving.

Course Fee—$130.00 (GST free)

Fee includes—Instruction, pool entry and learning
resources.

Minimum Number of Participants—8

Names and details must be provided to the contacts
below before the 10th November 2008.

For further information please contact Jenny Cristinelli
9825 1159 or Sue Lance 9827 1314.
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TAMBELLUP TENNIS CLUB

WHAT’S COMING UP?

EVENT CALENDAR FOR NOVEMBER & DECEMBER 08

1°" November - Handicap Mixed Doubles Start Time: 3.00pm

(This event is open to all who wish to come along and have a fun filled afternoon of tennis, you don’t have to be a
member, but there is a visitors fee, your name will be drawn out of a hat and you and your partner will be given a
starting score to fit your combined tennis abilities). Contact Stuart Witham 9825 8286 or Jenny Cristinelli 9825
1159.

8" November - Social Tennis Start Time: 3.00pm

14" November - Opened Mixed Doubles Tournament Start Time: 6.30pm
(Friday — This event is opened to all who wish to have a fabulous night of tennis, with 3 grades to choose from to
place you and your partner in, along with great prizes to be won, finger foods available all night & the bar will be
open, this annual event has been extremely popular and please if you don’t seem to be able to find a partner, put
your name in anyway and we will try to accommodate you) CONTACT: Jenny Cristinelli 9825 1159 and/or Stu-
art Witham

9825 8286.

22" November - Social Tennis Start Time: 3.00pm
29" November - Social Tennis Start Time: 3.00pm
6" December - Social Tennis Start Time: 3.00pm
13" December - Social Tennis Start Time: 3.00pm
20" December - Social Tennis/Christmas Drinks Start Time: 3.00pm

The Tennis Club will be celebrating Christmas, so come along and have a game, stay for a BBQ Dinner (Buy
your BBQ Packs from the club), bring a salad to share and your Christmas spirit Ho Ho Ho.

27" December - Social Tennis Start Time: 3.00pm
(Only if Club Captain or Club Executives are available)

January will see each weekend a Social Tennis Day, starting January 3", start times may
change, to be advised.

Thank you to all who were able to come along to the Opening Day of Tennis, it was great to
see some new faces and of course our requlars, a great day topped off with a BBQ Dinner.

——————————————————————————————————————————————————————————————————————————————————————————————————

Congratulations

and well done to our very own Penny Squibb who par-
ticipated as a member of the WA state under 15 ’s
girls hockey side. They won the National champion-

ships in Newcastle through the October school holi-

days. What a great achievement for Penny we are all

very proud of her.



BT TIMES 23

B’hill tit bits |

It was remiss of me last month not to mention ‘A job well
done and a Thank-you’ to Melanie Turner for Editing the
Broomehill News for the last 5 years. Melanie has been
very supportive in helping us with implementing new ideas

for the BT Times.

Congratulations to Scott Thompson, Kym Crosby,
David Kempin & Melanie Turner who were ‘Sworn In’
as the first Councilors of North Ward last Wednesday.
Kym discovered very quickly that the job started straight

away, as he & Melanie dashed back for the Complex AGM.

October seems to be the Wedding Month of the year or at
least thinking about it. Robinson—Holzknecht; Gail,
Martin, Norma and John have great pleasure in announcing
the engagement of Kelly and Buddy, love and best wishes
from both families. While Brant & Treena Dennis, who
were married in April, have just returned from Italy and
Nathan & Mel Haynes from Queensland, both had a
wonderful time on for their respective Honeymoon’s. Then
with a number of Anniversaries celebrated recently, the
milestones were Peter & Anne Guazzelli with 15 years,
David & Jo Kempin having reached 21| years (& still

waiting for the Honeymoon).

A gracious lady and long standing member of the
Broomehill community was laid to rest in Katanning on
October 3™. Marie Burges had passed away peacefully on
September 30" in the Kojonup Hospital. We pass our
sympathy on to her family — Peter, Michael, Margaret and

Doug and her granddaughters Ella and Claire.

Welcome to John ‘Mitch’ & Janette Mitchell and their
daughter Hayley to B’hill, moving from Roebourne, they
have taken over the Imperial Hotel. Also to Bob & Jan
Vesey’s daughter, Sharon Dodd & her partner Steve
Oten, who have moved to B’hill and have bought Nelson’s

Drycleaning in Katanning.

Bob Vesey is very proud of himself, he can now call
himself a ‘true blue-blood squatter’ (his words) as he has
delivered (& been paid for) his first Wool Clip........ all 3

bales !!!

Melbourne Cup Luncheon- a fundraiser for the Royal
Flying Doctors Service, at the Broomehill Complex on Nov
4" from | lam. $10 plus a plate of food (savoury or sweet)
to share with every-one, we did this last year and it
worked very well. Blokes are welcome to join in the fun.
Tables of 8 will be set up, so make up a table or just came
along and join in. We hope to have another very
entertaining ‘Broomehill Cup’ race between the Red
Hatters & the Younger Mums, with a special ‘Teddy’ race
for the under 4’s. So if you have a ‘hobby horse’ hiding
under a bed or in a cupboard please drag them along.
Come along and support the day and if no-thing else we
can promise a good laugh. Phone Jo Kempin ph 98241220

The Bowling Club are starting their Friday Evening
Roll-Up again, every-one is welcome, especially beginners,
from 5pm every Friday till Christmas. For more
Information contact John Dye on 98241329 or Ross Thomas
on 98241092

The BRCMC invites your nominations for the Ross F
Thompson COMMUNITY PERSON OTHE YEAR
AWARD. Nominations are for individuals who have made
a Note-worthy contribution over the past year, and/or
Given outstanding service to the community over a
number of years. The Nomination Forms are available
from the Post Office or the Secretary and need to be
submitted to the BRCMC Secretary, Jo Kempin by the 30th

December 2008.

News Just In...........

Congratulations to Andrew and Donna Woithe on the
birth of their beautiful daughter Katelin Laura born
October 28 in Katanning, 8lb 20z and 52 cm. Everyone well

and happy.
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Mnn#hiy

Novembers the month for COMPETITION
MO‘/EMBED Email your best

Yes its that time of year again when the pink MON EY $AVI NG T I P

paraphernalia is out the window and men show
their stuff.

to news@shirebt.wa.gov.au and you
could win one of two Bendigo Bank

WWW.movember.C0m.au canvas bags full of goodies.

Competition closes Tuesday 25
November 2008.

Is a not for profit, charitable organisation that
raises money for men’s health issues with a
focus on Prostate Cancer and Depression in

men.

The rules to Movember are easy—

1. Register on the above website
2. Clean shave on 1st of November
3.  Ask for donations from friends, family or MC(I I bOX Of The MO nTh

work buddies.

4, At the end of the month, send the
donations in.

Congratulations to those who named
the September mailbox as

A & A Woithe's.

Check out the website for other ideas on how to
host a mo town party, or how would you look
with a mo?

Do you know who's this
Send in your photos to the BT Times for

publication in the December 2008 issue. flash mailbox is?

I\
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Madness.....

RBook Review

4 1ngredilents

This recipe book is a must for
everyone who need’s to save time
in the kitchen, money at the
grocery store or if you just want
to try something different.

Cooks Rachael and Kim have
produced this book with all
recipes using 4 or less
ingredients—now what could be
more simpler???

The books are available at all
bookstores or you can go online
to purchase either the first or
second edition at
www.4ingredients.com.au.

EXERCISE ON A BUDGET

“He who has health has hope, and he who has hope has
everything.” -Arabian Proverb

If you're on a budget and don't have any room for extra
exercise equipment, you're in luck. You don't need any
equipment to get a great workout, provided you work
hard. A number of exercises require nothing more than
your body. Some good music to workout to helps, too:
For cardio, you can do jumping jacks, jogging in place,

side steps, knee lifts, power squats or anything that gets
your heart rate up. For Strength try doing bicep curls
using milk bottles filled with sand or try triceps dips

using a chair.

HANDY HOME HITS

BALOONS—Party Balloons are easier to blow up if
they’'re submerged in hot water for a few seconds
beforehand.

CASTER SUGAR—If you run out, ordinary sugar can be
ground fine enough in a blender or food processor to
substitute.

FRAGRANT FEET—Put a pinch of bicarbonate of soda in
your shoes each day before you wear them. It’s simple,
cheap and very effective.

TO REMOVE A SPLINTER—From a young child, put a
little teething gel around it to numb and soften the skin.

EASY MACARONI CHEESE
400 G MACARONI
1/3 CUP POURING CREAM
1 1/4 CUP MILK
1 1/2 CUP GRATED CHEESE

Cook the macaroni in a large
saucepan of boiling water for 6
mins until al dente. Drain and
return to saucepan. Add cream,
milk and cheese and stir over low
heat until cheese melts and the
mixture is thick and coats pasta.

1,1,1,1 CAKE
1 CUP COCONUT
1 CUP MILK
1 CUP CASTER SUGAR
1 CUP SELF RAISING FLOUR

Place all ingredients in bowl and
mix. Line a loaf tin with baking
paper and pour mixture in. Bake
in a pre-heated 180c oven for 40
minutes.

Optional—serve with butter
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FOR SALE

Fridge and Freezer side by side pigeon pair excellent
condition $600 ono

Phone 9824 1246 0428 575 431

Moped Bike only done 82 klms $550 ono
Phone 9824 1246 0428 575 431

Fuel Tank (was underground) 4500 litres, King size
solid wood bed (no mattress) $350 ono, Wrought Iron
King single bed with mattress $250 ono.

Kevin 0427 961 810
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PL LIC 6270
GF 007353




BT TIMES 29

SHIRE OF BROOMEHILL-TAMBELLUP
FEES AND CHARGES AMENDMENT
john Davis Bulldozing & Earth Moving Local Government Act 1995 section 6.16
Contractor Members of the public are hereby advised that
i / Council resolved at its meeting held on 13 October
g Openator 2008 to adopt the following advertising rates for the
. BT Ti
Mobile 0428271 144 mes
Advertising rates for Out of Shire advertise-
. ments:
4 Dam Construction .
, Full A4 Page - $66 inc GST
* Grade Banks Half A4 Page - $33 inc GST
% Gravel Stockpiling Quarter A4 Page - $17 inc GST
Eighth of A4 Page - $9 inc GST
% Rock & Stump Removal o g )
. . Advertising rates for Local Businesses and
% Laser Levelling Full A4 Page - $66 inc GST
sop Half A4 Page - $33 inc GST
* Tes! Boring Rig 9 s _
Quarter A4 page - free advertisement
DOZER EXCAVATOR LOW LOADER Eighth of A4 page - free advertisement.”
Phone| 98 271 144 Fax| 98 271 344 Email|jdkdavis@hotmail.com JM TREZONA
CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER

Holiday Home For Rent
(AN & 22

Mention This Add When Enquiring



30 BT TIMES

POSTAGE
PAID

TO THE HOUSEHOLDER

FROM BT TIMES

SHIRE OF BROOMEHILL—TAMBELLUP
46—48 NORRISH ST
TAMBELLUP WA 6320

COMING UP, DATES TO REMEMBER...

NOVEMBER

4 Melbourne Cup Luncheon 27 BH Historical Society meetin
7 drumMUSTER 30 BH Anglican Church 5.00pm
8 Piano Recital at Mrs Skinn ’s

10 Hidden Treasures

14 TA Tennis Open Mix Tournament
17 BH Golf AGM

20 Council Meeting—BH Chambers



